TOWN OF ACTON SELECTMEN'S MEETING MAY 30, 2006

- **1. PUBLIC FORUM:** Dennis Long said that he would like to have the old gate at the Transfer Station if the Town is not going to use it. Selectmen said they will check it out. Also, Dennis said (unofficially) that the Town's dues for Flat Ground Road Association will be \$200.00.
- **2. APPROVAL OF AGENDA:** Approved as written.
- **3. APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF LAST MEETING:** Approved as written.
- **4. WARRANT:** Approved and signed.
- **5. OLD BUSINESS:**
 - (A) ASSESSING: Rod has been given the Building Permit list to begin the assessment of new buildings.
 - (B) CABLE CONTRACT: No action.
- 6. NEW BUSINESS:
 - (A): RENEWAL OF AETNA CONTRACT: There is a minimal increase in policy premium. On a motion by Tony, the contract was approved and signed.
- **7. ADJOURNMENT:** Adjourned at 7:27 p.m.
- **8. MEETINGS:** SMRPC Annual meeting June 5. Nancy, Jim, Lorraine, and Dick Neal will attend.

MEMBERS PRESENT: Nancy Ruma, Tony Cogliandro, Jim Driscoll

OTHERS PRESENT: Chip Venell, Dick Neal. John Moore, Dennis Long, Lorraine Yeaton.